Minutes for WAC Committee Meeting held 1st September 2006 
SO 105 Conference Room; 10:00 a.m. - Noon
Present: Dan Murtaugh
, Anne Bosworth, Jeff Galin, Allen Smith, Michelle Hawkins, Ellen Ryan, Marina Karides, Lynn Hahn, Donna Chamley-Wiik, Deborah Raines, Patricia Patterson, Eileen Ariza, and guest speaker, Steve Richarde

NEXT WAC MEETING September 29th in SO 105; 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.
I. Introductions and call to order
II. Jeff reports: Large sections of Philosophy, History, and English courses were certified over the summer; several courses still need to go to the UUPC for approval; Gordon Rule courses that are only taught occasionally will probably receive temporary WAC certification; the WAC moniker will replace “Gordon Rule” moniker; we need a big PR blitz to remind the university about WAC; we may also need to think more about the ways WAC affects TAs and instructors who teach large section courses.
III. WAC Guidelines: Criteria for 2000-4000 level courses – Number 6 will now read: a schedule for writing assignments that allocates class time for discussing strategies to improve student writing – Number 9 will now read: require each student to write a target of 5,000 words
IV. Discussion about WAC training: In a discussion about removing the allowance for un-graded writing to count toward the 5,000 word count, Jeff noted the usefulness of micro-themes; this lead to a larger discussion about WAC training.  Patricia Patterson questioned the appropriateness of a WAC designation without WAC training.  The term “quality control” came up several times in a wider discussion on whether or not to make WAC training point 10 on the criteria.  The term “support” was briefly considered, but Dan Murtaugh suggested an extended phrase: “to support common goals” as a way of avoiding the use of problematic language. Michelle Hawkins agrees.  She thinks it is counter-productive to allow WAC courses without some requisite WAC training. Jeff Galin noted that we may have some funding issues as there may not always be money for stipends.  Lynn Hahn thinks that English Department adjuncts and instructors need WAC training.  Dan Murtaugh agrees.  Jeff Galin asked whether we should approach the Philosophy and English chairs and require a WAC workshop for all WAC instructors. Michelle Hawkins was concerned about opposition, but the committee recommended that Philosophy and English should be approached about WAC training.
V. 1000  Level Courses Equivalent to ENC 1102 – There was a discussion about the order of the requirements on the WAC syllabus feedback form versus the WAC criteria document.  Deborah Raines expressed some concern about adding the requirement for at “least 80% of the grade” generated through writing assignments, but the committee ultimately agreed that this was a logical requirement and approved the addition.  The committee moved to add the requirement that at least 80% of the grade in an ENC 1102 equivalent course should come from writing assignments.
VI. WAC Assessment with Steve Richarde – Steve suggested that we use a formative process to evaluate the program—setting goals and monitoring progress toward those goals.  There was a lengthy discussion about how and where our samples and surveys would be generated.  Eileen Ariza wanted to know whether or not we would use only Full-time/Four year career samples.  Patricia Patterson suggested the possibility of tracking samples from the beginning to the end of an individual course.  Jeff Galin suggested the value of a matrix approach.  Steve Richarde reminded everyone that the assessment is programmatic.  Jeff Galin brought up the idea of occasional surveys for faculty and students.  Possible questions for student surveys were largely demographic inquiries: Are you a native speaker of English?  Are you the first member of your family to attend college/university?  Do you live locally?  Are you a transfer student?  Are you returning to college after an extended break in your education?  What is your major?  Michelle Hawkins and Eileen Ariza raised concerns about duplicating SPOT evaluations or information that was already being collected by the university through the registrar.  Jeff Galin will need to go to the UUPC with a 7 year horizon plan.  He asked the committee to email him with answers to questions about the assessment plan.  Patricia Patterson said that the following questions might be useful: the number of students registered for WAC courses, the number of syllabi converted to WAC, and the number of faculty attending WAC workshops.
VII. Request for Expedited Review of Scholars Program Syllabi (1930s courses) – Deborah Raines suggested that we have designated members as Scholars Program readers.  The committee agreed to this idea and suggested that syllabi should be available to the designated readers at least 1 semester in advance of the course offering.
VIII. Syllabi Needing Review – Jeff Galin handed out syllabi that were in need of review.
IX. Meeting adjourned
� Had to leave at 11:00 a.m.


� Guest speaker from FAU’s IEA office





